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INTER-OFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 
  

MEMORANDUM NO. 2020-070 
 

TO:  Mayor Frank C. Ortis 
  Members of the City Commission  
   
CC:  Charles F. Dodge, City Manager 
  Marlene D. Graham, City Clerk 
 
FROM: Samuel S. Goren, City Attorney SSG 

Michael D. Cirullo, Jr., Assistant City Attorney MDC 
 
DATE:  May 13, 2020 
 
RE:  City of Pembroke Pines / Proposed Resolution for 
Referendum on  
    Terminating Red Light Camera Enforcement Program 
 
At its May 6, 2020, meeting, the City Commission directed this office to 
prepare a resolution to place a referendum question on the August 18, 2020, 
special election ballot concerning the continuation of the City’s red light 
camera enforcement program.  The proposed resolution schedules the 
referendum for the August 18, 2020 municipal special election, which 
coincides with the statewide primary election, and sets forth the following 
ballot question: 
 

WHETHER THE CITY SHOULD TERMINATE ITS RED LIGHT 
CAMERA ENFORCEMENT PROGRAM 

 
SHALL THE CITY OF PEMBROKE PINES TERMINATE ITS RED 
LIGHT CAMERA ENFORCEMENT PROGRAM?   
 
         YES                  NO 
          
 
 
Also on the May 20, 2020, agenda is consideration of the proposed 2-year 
renewal of the City’s agreement with its red light camera vendor, Redflex.  This 
matter was deferred from the May 6, 2020, City Commission meeting.  The 
approval by the City Commission of any renewal of the agreement would 
extend the program.  Therefore, the resolution provides that should the 
referendum pass, the termination of the program would be affective at the end 
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of the contract term with the City’s red light camera program vendor to avoid the possibility of 
impairment of contracts.  Should the City Commission not approve a renewal of the agreement 
with Redflex, then the agreement would expire in July, 2020, and the red light camera enforcement 
program would cease operating at that time.  The City Commission would then need to determine 
whether it would still desire to proceed with a referendum on the issue.    
 
Upon your review of the resolution, please let our office know if you have any questions or require 
any additional information. 
 
ENCLOSURE 


